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April 21, 2009
Mary Nichols

Chair, California Air Resources Board

P.O. Box 2815

Sacramento, CA  95812

RE:   The California Low Carbon Fuel Standard

Dear Chairman Nichols and Members of the Board:
The Clean Power Campaign is strongly supportive of efforts to reduce greenhouse gases in all fuels used in California, in both the electricity and transportation sectors, in order to make needed progress toward AB 32 targets and avoid the worst consequences of global warming.  Therefore, we strongly support the California Air Resources Board’s Low Carbon Fuel Standard to reduce the carbon content of transportation fuels by 10% by 2020.

We have invested in clean power generation technologies, including solar, wind, geothermal and hydrogen, to promote sustainable energy sources and to help accelerate the transition of California and the world to a cleaner and more sustainable energy economy.  California is poised to adopt the world’s first-ever low carbon fuel standard (LCFS), and our companies believe that we can play a significant role in ensuring the LCFS meets or exceeds its greenhouse gas reduction targets.  Our current and planned facilities produce clean energy that can have a large impact, not only in reducing the dependence of the electricity grid on fossil fuels, but also in facilitating the transition of transportation to cleaner fuels such as electricity and hydrogen derived from renewable resources.  In fact, the greater the reliance on ultra-low carbon fuels, such as renewable electricity and hydrogen, the greater the air quality and carbon reduction benefits that will be achieved by the standard.  Moreover, new and emerging technologies such as “vehicle-to-grid” that integrate vehicles with the electrical grid demonstrate the growing interconnection between the development of sustainable electricity supplies and zero emission vehicle technologies.  
To help maximize the benefits of the LCFS, we recommend that the California Air Resources Board (ARB) do everything possible to ensure that the LCFS promotes the cleanest, most sustainable ultra-low carbon fuels, even in the early years.  We believe the LCFS must be a platform for increasing the levels of ultra-low carbon fuels such as electricity and hydrogen in the state’s energy system. Therefore, we request that the ARB either affirmatively include ultra-low carbon fuel requirements or ensure sufficient incentives for innovation and advancement of ultra-low carbon fuels are embedded within the structure of the LCFS regulation.
We also believe that a key aspect of the standard is its inclusion of indirect land use in calculating the carbon intensity of fuels through their full lifecycle.  For California to remain a global leader in reducing pollution from fuels, the LCFS must account for all major sources of greenhouse gas emissions, including emissions associated with land conversion to produce biofuels.  For some biofuels, emissions from indirect land use change (iLUC) are a major source of global warming pollution. California must include these emissions in order for the LCFS to be scientifically credible, ensure that the standard truly promotes fuels with lower carbon intensity than conventional petroleum fuels, and in order for the standard to avoid the perverse outcome of having fuels increase rather than reduce global warming emissions.  We therefore appreciate that the ARB has accounted for iLUC in the proposed regulation. 

We applaud the California Air Resources Board for its work in developing the proposed Low Carbon Fuel Standard regulation which can spur the creation of a whole new generation of clean transportation fuels and is a critical component of the state’s plan for meeting its 2020 greenhouse gas reduction goals under AB 32. 

Sincerely,
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V. JOHN WHITE, Legislative Director

Cc: Governor Arnold Schwarzenegger 
David Crane, Special Advisor for Jobs & Economic Growth, Office of the Governor
Linda Adams, Secretary, California EPA

Michael Peevey, President, CPUC

Karen Douglas, Chair, CEC

Anthony Eggert, Science and Technology Advisor, CARB

Mike Scheible, Deputy Executive Director, CARB

Bob Fletcher, Chief, Stationary Source Division, CARB

Dean Simeroth, Chief, Criteria Pollutants Branch, CARB

John Courtis, Manager, Alternative Fuels Section, CARB
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